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March 14, 2005

The President's Advisory Panel on Federal Tax Reform 
1440 New York Avenue NW Suite 2100 
Washington, DC 20220 

Advisory panel:

I am writing to express my concerns about the unfairness of current tax rules, particularly as they apply to gay and lesbian citizens.

As a lesbian with dependent children, I am being hurt by the current tax code. Because my partner and I must file separately, we must decide who will get to claim our children, our charitable donations, and expenses associated with our house. And each year I worry that if we are audited and haven’t divided everything “correctly” we will be penalized, as if we were being deceptive.

In addition, the current tax code affects us in other ways. My partner and I cannot use tax-free medical expense accounts to pay for each other. I also worry that, in the event of one of us dying, the other will be left paying inheritance tax on our jointly owned house and assets, and the surviving partner will not be eligible for social security death benefits. 

As lesbians we contribute to the system equally to other citizens. However, we are denied equal benefits. This appears to be true even in jurisdictions that allow same-sex marriage; despite being legally married these individuals are denied all federal benefits available to opposite-sex married couples.

Thank you for taking the time to review my comments. I hope that you will take them into account as you reform the tax code.









Sincerely,









Julie A. Baker

-----Original Message-----

From: Julie A. Baker [mailto:jabaker@buffalo.edu] 

Sent: Monday, March 14, 2005 12:57 PM

To: comments

Cc: field@hrc.org

Subject: Comments on unfairness of current tax law

See attached letter
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